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Reducing Caregiver Stress During the Holidays: 

Adjust Expectations and Prepare in Advance 
 

Caregivers often feel frazzled during the holidays. While many people look 

forward to the hustle and bustle and connecting with family and friends, 

others anticipate the season as a time of stress, busyness, or, in some cases, 

sadness.  
 

People who have experienced changes due to Alzheimer’s, stroke,  

or other medical conditions may feel a sense of loss during the  

holidays. Their caregivers may feel overwhelmed by trying to keep up  

holiday traditions while continuing to provide care. Caregivers may also 

anticipate that changes in physical health, behavior, and personality in  

their care partners may make others who are present uncomfortable. This 

can leave caregivers feeling responsible for their loved ones and worrying 

about the feelings and experiences of others. 
 

If you experience anxiety over the holiday season, here are some ideas to 

help reduce stress this holiday: 
 

Adjust your expectations. You may not be able to do everything you’ve  

always done in the past. Talk with your family and friends and choose a  

few activities that are central to your experience of the holidays. For  

persons with dementia, traditions from the past are more likely to have 

meaning than newer ideas. 
 

Ask for help with holiday tasks. Involve other family members and  

friends in cooking, baking, decorating, shopping, or sending cards. It  

reduces your stress and provides you and your care partner with  

opportunities to connect and socialize. Write down tasks that need to be 

completed so you can be specific when people offer to help.  
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(Reduce Caregiver Stress During the Holidays cont’d from page 1) 
 

Prepare family and friends before getting together. Let guests who visit 

infrequently know in advance about changes in your care partner’s  

condition. Let them know how to communicate with your care partner 

most effectively and what they can expect. 
 

Offer suggestions about gifts. Provide ideas for thoughtful/useful gifts  

for your care partner. Set up online wish lists or registries and provide tips 

on where they might purchase them, particularly if they are specialty 

items like adaptive devices, electronics, or even treats to accommodate 

special dietary needs. Be sure to let gift givers know what might make it 

easier for you to continue providing quality care as well. Gift certificates 

for dining, laundry, or cleaning services are some ideas. 
 

Keep Caring for Yourself at the Top of Your List 
 

It can be tempting to fall into unhealthy behaviors to try and cope—

drinking more alcohol, overeating, exercising less, and missing out on 

sleep. It’s a slippery slope that can make the holidays more challenging 

than they need to be. You can keep self care at the top of your list with a 

little reflection and some planning and preparation.  
 

Take some time to note the holiday activities or people that trigger stress 

for you and anticipate topics that might be best avoided. Connect with 

someone you can touch base with at gatherings for support and a break. 

Wherever you can, focus on the people and activities you do enjoy and 

engage in as many as you can.  
 

Simplify and streamline wherever possible.  
 

When you are able to let go of unrealistic expectations and be present for 

moments of joy, you will be able to focus on what’s important to you and 

those you love. 
 

Wishing everyone peace, love, and joy this holiday season. 
 

—Jane DeBroux, Caregiver Specialist 
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Monthly MIPPA Moment:   

Part D Changes 
 

MIPPA (Medicare Improvements for Patients and Providers Act) has a goal of  

educating older adults on Medicare’s cost-saving benefits & preventive services.  

The Medicare Prescription Payment Plan (MPPP) allows people with Part D 

to pay their out-of-pocket prescription drug costs in monthly installments 

instead of all at once. You are not automatically enrolled in the program,  

so you must opt in. Anyone with a Part D plan can opt into the program at 

any time during the year beginning in January. Keep in mind the MPPP only 

applies to Part D and Medicare Advantage plans that offer Part D benefits.  
 

If you opt-in to the MPPP, you will not pay for medications at the pharmacy 

when you pick up your prescription. Instead, your Part D plan will pay the 

pharmacy, and your plan will send you bills for the amount you owe during 

each of the remaining months of the year. This is a way to spread your out-

of-pocket medication costs out over the year, paying part of the costs each 

month up to the maximum amount of $2000 in total for the year.  
 

You or your authorized representative can submit an election request to 

join a MPPP at the time you enroll into a Part D plan. You can submit this 

request by paper, phone, or online. Your Part D plan will process your en-

rollment request within 24 hours.  
 

The MPPP is NOT a cost savings program, so it is always a good time to re-

view your current plan costs, with other affordable options, including assis-

tance for low-income individuals such as the Extra Help program or Senior-

Care.  

Adapted from Adapted from cms.gov  

For more MIPPA Program information, call  

MIPPA Program Specialist, Leilani Amundson, at 608-240-7458.  
 

This project was supported by the Wisconsin Department of Health  

Services with financial assistance, in whole or in part, by grant number 

2101WIMIAA, from the U.S. Administration for Community Living,  

Department of Health and Human Services, Washington, D.C. 20201. 

 

When life is hard,  

the holidays can be harder. 

Be kind. 
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https://www.ssa.gov/medicare/part-d-extra-help
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/seniorcare/index.htm
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/seniorcare/index.htm


 


